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Hamilton County Public Health Guidelines for 
Handling a Bed Bug Presence in a School Facility 

 
Public health scientific evidence does not show that bed bugs directly spread disease.  Students 
should not be excluded from the school due to bed bugs.  If a student has bed bugs, privately and 
with dignity, follow these guidelines: 
 
If bed bugs are found on a child: 
 

1. Discretely remove the child from the classroom so the school nurse or a qualified 
individual can perform an inspection of child’s clothing and other belongings (including 
but not limited to shoes, jackets, hats, books, backpacks, school supplies, etc.).  Place any 
of the child’s unneeded items, such as book bags, into a large bag and tightly seal the bag.  

2. Check areas where student or affected belongings may have had a chance to sit for 
extended periods of time.   

3. Remove bugs by use of gloves, tweezers, tissue, paper towel, etc.  Place bugs in a sealed 
bag, destroy the bug, and dispose the bag.   

4. Belongings showing a presence of bed bugs need to be bagged, sealed, and sent home 
with child at the end of the day.  If the school has a washer/dryer available, school may 
wish to wash and dry clothing on a high heat setting.   

5. Contact the parents or guardian to inform them of the bed bug presence on their child.   
• Require a clean, freshly laundered and sealed change of clothes be sent to the school.  

Clothes should be laundered on high heat. 
• Send only essential items to school with the student and inspect items upon arrival.  If 

possible, the school could offer to keep non essential items overnight to help ensure 
the items are bed bug free.  

6. Give parents or guardian a copy of Hamilton County Public Health’s Bed Bug Fact Sheet 
(included).  Refer parents to Hamilton County Public Health for home consultation if 
necessary.  Visit www.hamiltoncountyhealth.org or contact us at 946-7832 for more 
information. 
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If bed bugs are found in a school room:   
 

1. Check any students/belongings that may have been in the affected area. 
2. If students are found to have bed bugs on them, follow above guidelines. 
3. Distribute letter to all student/staff households describing bed bugs, their control, and 

how to check their own homes and children.  Follow Hamilton County Public Health’s 
guidelines located on the Bed Bug Fact Sheet.   

4. Refer parents to Hamilton County Public Health for home consultation if necessary.   
5. Vacuum the affected area during normal after school cleaning schedule.  Dispose of the 

vacuum bag in its own sealed garbage bag. 
6. Contact a licensed pest control operator for any treatment to be performed inside a school 

building.  According to Ohio Law, it is illegal for anyone other than a licensed pest 
control applicator to apply pesticide in any public building.   

 
 
 
General Guidelines: 
 

• It is recommended that schools separate children’s belongings to prevent the spread of 
bed bugs.  

• It is essential that all staff be trained to identify bed bugs, skins, eggs, and feces. 
• Schools should add bed bugs to the Integrated Pest Management Plan as required under 

Jarod’s Law. 
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